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  Mujica was called "the world's poorest president" by his followers.

Former President Jose "Pepe" Mujica, who governed Uruguay from 2010 to 2015, warned
Monday of the possibility of global trade wars erupting.

"The Uruguayan government must deal with an international situation full of uncertainties, and
we don't know whether this situation will lead to a trade war. Hopefully not, but it's a latent
danger," Mujica said after a meeting of his Broad Front coalition.

The 81-year-old former president of Uruguay, who has been involved in politics his whole life,
has previously said he thinks U.S. President Donald Trump has “powerful enemies” and won't
be around for long.  
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